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Annual Complaints Performance and Service Improvement Report 2023-2024
Introduction

Everbrook Housing Co-operative is required by the Housing Ombudsman to produce an Annual Complaints Performance and Service Improvement Report.

This report will give further insight into how we handle our complaints, the types of complaints we receive and the learning and action we take.

To produce the content of this report, we have had the involvement of our members-led Policy Committee who also ensured this report is accessible and easy to understand for our members. If you have any further feedback or suggestions, please do get in touch on our contact details above.

Annual Self-Assessment
The self-assessment was reviewed with the support of the members-led Policy Committee and the Housing Ombudsman in August 2024.

The self-assessment of the Complaints Handling Code can be viewed on our website.

We are currently in the process of reviewing our Complaints Policy to ensure compliance with the Housing Ombudsman Complaint Handling Code which came into effect from 1st April 2024. Once the Complaints Policy has been fully reviewed, it will be submitted to our Management Committee for authorisation. This can then be viewed on our website.
Complaints Handling Performance 2023-2024

We have received 2 complaints during the last 12 months. One complaint was resolved at stage 1, and the other was resolved at stage 2 after escalation to the Housing Ombudsman.

In relation to the stage 2 complaint, The Housing Ombudsman reported maladministration on our Complaints Handling Process and service failure on our Knowledge and Information Management (KIM).
Service Improvement and Learning

We view complaints as an opportunity to learn and improve services for both our members and any 3rd parties. As part of our commitment to this, complaints, learning and progress will be regularly reviewed at our members-led Policy and Management Committee meetings.

Where a complaint is received, if there is a third party involved, this also will be dealt with under the Complaint stages 1 & 2. 

We will continue to review and monitor complaints to ensure high levels of service are maintained. We will continue to refer to the Independent Housing Ombudsman’s Spotlight on “Knowledge and Information Management” (KIM Guidance May 2023), to help us maintain and review our quality assurance processes.
Governing Body (Management Committee) Response
This report was shared with the Management Committee on 30 October 2024. The Committee’s response to this report is as follows.
“The Management Committee is satisfied that the approach to complaint handling by Everbrook Housing Co-operative remains a high priority and that we are committed to being compliant with the Complaints Handling Code, evidenced in the self-assessment and Complaints Performance and Service Improvement Report.

In the next 12 months, we expect to see an enhanced focus on service improvement and learning outcomes from complaints to ensure Everbrook Housing Co-operative can continue to demonstrate our commitment to all our residents”.
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